JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 10th March 2009 at 7.30 pm

Present: Temporary Chairman Jim Biggin (West Christchurch); John White (Christchurch Citizens); Andy Glaser (Friars Cliff); Debbie Stephens (SAMRA); Mike Collard (SAMRA); 
Apologies: Ken Clay (Friars Cliff); Robin Ede (Highcliffe); John Pendrill (West Christchurch);

311. Minutes: the minutes of the meeting of 9th December were accepted

312. Treasurer’s Report: we have a cash balance of £186.03

313. Delegates’ Reports: Christchurch Community Partnership: nothing to report; 
314. Delegate’s Reports: Community Safety Action Group: nothing to report; 
315. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: the report of the previous meeting was noted and that steady on schedule progress was reported in the implementation of the expansion plans
316. Christchurch Citizens: noise at night in Saxon Square car park is causing problems; there is renewed fear that the bowling green opposite the King’s Arms Hotel will be turned into a car park; there are also concerns over the preservation of the right of way by the riverside in the same development; CBC employee Michael Gearing has been nominated for a civic award
317. Friars Cliff Report: a new chairman has been appointed and will focus upon local youth projects
318. Highcliffe Report: no report
319. SAMRA: the shoreline management meeting was informative in general terms but lacked specifics; more information is anticipated in autumn 2009; SAMRA has a committee member on the key stakeholder group; we should ask for further and better particulars when we meet with CBC executive later this year. The Stanpit Marsh Management Plan has been diluted as regards its treatment of dogs.
320. West Christchurch: the Forestry Commission have offered £5,000 towards the £15,000 needed to fund an independent facilitator in the production of the St Catherine’s Hill management plan. CBC has offered a further £5,000 and West Christchurch Residents Association a further £1,000. An initial meeting to discuss the new management plan was postponed because of heavy snow.
321. Hampshire and Dorset Minerals and Waste Strategy. It was noted that these plans were being implemented and it was therefore resolved that we would no longer track this project on a regular basis
322. Hurn Waste Disposal Plant: the strategic review has been published and is a largely unsatisfactory document. It contains no cost information and is based upon very questionable assumptions. DCC have submitted a PFI funding request for £78 million to Central Government. As they intend to process industrial waste DCC must find an estimated further £47 million from their own resources. How they will do this is not clear.
323. Druitt Gardens Redevelopment: Christchurch Citizens remain in favour of the proposals; the plans for the gardens are thought to be very good; fund raising for the new hall is ongoing
324. Hengistbury Head: nothing to report over and above the SAMRA report given above
325. The meeting closed at 8.20 pm. The next ordinary meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 9th June at 7.30pm in Stanpit Village Hall (upper committee room).
